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FIRST 5 SACRAMENTO COMMISSION

HSCC Update
June 2020
HIGHLIGHTS OF LAST COMMISSION MEETING – May 4, 2020 
· Approve Community Connections Grants
· Approve 2021 Strategic Plan
· Approve Revenue Contract with DHA for CalWORKs Home Visiting Services
· Approve Recommended Budget for FY 20/21 and 10-Year Financial Plan
· Public Hearing on First 5 CA Annual Report for FY 18/19
· Presentation: FY18/19 Annual Evaluation Report
HIGHLIGHTS OF UPCOMING MEETING – August 3, 2020
· Approve 2021 Systems Sustainability Plan
· Approve 2021 Implementation Plan
· Approve Revenue Contract with ParentChild+ to implement an evidence based home visiting program
· Approve Revenue Contract with First 5 CA for Home Visiting Coordination
· Approve Final Budget for FY 20/21 and 10-Year Financial Plan
STATE AND LOCAL UPDATES

COVID-19 Response

First 5 Sacramento is in the midst of responding to the unprecedented public health crisis created by the COVID-19 virus. There are a number of critical actions we have and are taking in response to this unprecedented crisis.
First 5 asked our contractors what they needed in order to serve families, as well as what their families needed to provide for their children.  The top needs identified by funded partners included infant formula, diapers, wipes, tablets/technology to communicate virtually, paper products, cleaning supplies, financial support and at-home early learning supplies. In partnership with First 5 CA (who allocated $4 million for emergency supplies) and Baby 2 Baby, First 5 Sacramento will distribute thousands of dollars in supplies to our funded partners and the Black Child Legacy Campaign hubs.  The supplies are expected to arrive in early June and are intended to last for 60 days.  First 5 has not previously been a distribution center for supplies, but we are changing our role in the community due to Coronavirus. 

May Revise Impact on Children

With the release of the Governor’s May Revise last month, several funding streams thought to be included in the State’s FY20/21 budget for children and families have been eliminated or deferred until Federal funding is secured.  While Proposition 10 dollars are not impacted by the CA budget, our provider network is.  The primary impacts for providers, kids and families result from:

· Loss of 20,000 new preschool spaces for low income children

· 10% reduction to reimbursement rates for public preschools
· Elimination of the postpartum mental health expansion services
· Cancelation of supplemental payments for medical providers to conduct developmental screenings for young children
· Elimination of $30 million in expansion funding for CalWORKs home visiting programs- resulting in no expansion for Sacramento County’s Birth & Beyond and Nurse Family Partnership programs for FY20/21

First 5 Sacramento Executive Director has been doing extensive advocacy with our legislators on two matters related to the proposed budget: 
· A proposed vaping tax that could be included in the CA budget next year.  This new tax would have a negative financial impact on Prop 10 revenue and set a dangerous precedent for future tobacco taxes.  The proposed $2 tax for each 40 milligrams of nicotine in vaping products does not currently follow the cigarette tax revenue disbursement structure, which ensures 14.8% of funding goes to Prop 10 and that backfill is calculated on the new tax to mitigate revenue loss under higher taxes.  Exclusion from the new vaping tax will perpetuate First 5’s fiscal uncertainty, which will be critical for families now and for our economic recovery ahead. 
· A budget proposal to expand the Paid Family Leave Act in in the budget, but may not be approved. Unfortunately it appears this issue has gotten caught in the crossfire of the tension between the Administration and the Legislature. The executive director met with Asm. Cooper’s legislative aid today to educate him on the critical need for parents to spend the first 12 weeks of life with their infant.  We hope this is enough of a priority for leadership that it makes it into the final budget. 
Census 2020

First 5 launched our Census 2020 digital outreach ads to reach our 0-5 hard-to-count population. The campaign includes web ads and a 30-second preroll video. The video ties-in Covid19 to Census because now, more than ever, it is critical that programs receive funding. A preroll ad runs on the internet (the ads you want to skip), but ours is un-skipable. Please share on your social media outlets. It is our main census outreach option during shelter-at-home.
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Home Visiting Coordination

First 5 Sacramento will receive funding from First 5 CA to coordinate Home Visiting systems and services throughout the county.  These new funds will allow for a Home Visiting Coordinator position at the Commission to work with other funders and providers of home visiting services.  An environmental scan of home visiting programs, target populations, eligibility requirements, etc. will be completed this summer, with an Action Plan submitted to First 5 CA by December 31.  First 5 will institute a Home Visiting Coordination Council comprised of funders, providers and consumers in the fall.
2021 Strategic Planning

On May 4, the Commission approved the 2021-202 Strategic Plan, which includes an updated Mission, Vision, Strategic Funding Principles, $46 M Spending Plan, Strategic Hierarchy and Result Area Allocations. This Strategic Plan will have an overall budget reduction of 25% ($20 million annual operating budget down to $15 million).  This high level document will have an accompanying piece called the Implementation Plan that includes specifics regarding strategies to be funded, partner agencies, evaluation measures, etc.  This document will come to the Commission for approval in August 2020.
